


Every year since 2006 the GA has recognized that the rule of law does not exist in a 



to self-determination of peoples, and that the continued administration of the 



The United Kingdomôs persistent defiance of the Court and its refusal to implement 

resolution 73/295 stand in stark contrast to its longstanding commitment to the rules-

based international system. It is difficult to see how the United Kingdom can purport 

to be a champion of human rights and rule of law, while in the same breath 

maintaining an unlawful colonial administration in Mauritius ï the last British 

colony in Africa - and preventing the return of the people it forcibly removed five 

decades ago. 

It is a fundamental principle of the rule of law system that there should be no double 

standards in the application of the law. Under the Charter, the rules of international 

law are applicable to all States, and the obligations imposed by the law must be 

complied with. International law should not be ñpowerful against the powerless and 

powerless against the powerfulò. There cannot be an óa la carte menuô option to 

choose when and where international law can be applied or enforced. International 

law has universal applicability from which we cannot derogate.  

The leading voices of the world must be exemplars when it comes to respect for 

international law. Respecting international law, recognizing one anotherôs legitimate 

interests, supporting multilateralism and promoting the common good are the only 

ways to build a better world. 

To these ends, Mauritius firmly believes that we must continue to work together to 

deliver accountability, justice, and reaffirm our commitment to the core tenets of 

international law.

Mauritius is grateful to this distinguished Committee for the important work it has 

done for the further codification of international rules, including State 



Responsibility. We are hopeful that these efforts will advance the rule of law and 

correct historical wrongs around the world, just as the ICJ has done in the case of 

the Chagos Archipelago. 

Thank you


